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Langford Family Donates Endowed Chair

— Langford
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The George R. Langford Family
Eminent Scholar Chair in
Municipal Corporations was an-
nounced in December by FSU
President Bernard Sliger.

A gift of $600,000 from the
Langford family will be matched by
a $420,000 contribution from the
State’s Eminent Scholar Trust Fund
to endow the Chair. ““To my
knowledge,’ said Dean Sandy
D’Alemberte, “‘there is no other
Eminent Scholar Chair focused

directly on Municipal Corporations -

Law in any other school in the
United States.”

A Tallahassee businessman with a
law degree from the University of

Virginia, Langford is well known
for his civic activities and for his
dedication to FSU programs. He is
Chairman of the Board of the FSU
‘Foundation, past president of the
Seminole Boosters and a charter
member of the President’s Club.

A search committee will be ap-
pointed to recommend a scholar to
occupy the chair. Langford said,
““We hope the creation of this chair
will attract outstanding students
who aspire to a career in local
government law.”

Langford is chairman of the
board of the Municipal Code Cor-
poration, a legal publishing firm he

(Continued on page 23)

Wilner Chosen as Visitor Under
Ed Bali Chair in International Law

The College of Law’s first emi-
nent scholar chair, the Ed Ball
Chair in International Law, is
currently sponsoring the visit of
Professor Gabriel Wilner. Professor
Wilner, the Thomas Kirbo Pro-
fessor of Law at the University of
Georgia, directs studies at the
Hague Academy of International
Law and at an annual Brussels
Seminar on the Law of the Euro-
pean Economic Community. He has
done extensive work with the
United Nations and is considered
an expert in transfer of technology,
international arbitration, and har-

1

Wilner

monization of laws. Professor
Wilner is currently conducting a
seminar on the Legal Aspects of
Doing Business Abroad. —3

7.

'NEWSLETTER




FROM THE PRESIDENT

Gifford
From The President

I am pleased to report to you on several significant
events which have occurred since the last newsletter.

First, the Caribbean Law Institute is now a reality.
As reported earlier, this cooperative education pro-
gram is spearheaded by the College of Law and the
West Indies Faculty in Barbados. In order to begin
the Institute, funds were sought from the United
States Congress. I am pleased to report that Congress
has approved a $1.5 million appropriation to begin the
program. It is estimated that the cost of the program
will be $1.5 million per year, and we have obtained
assurances that we can rely on funding for five years.
Thereafter, the program will be funded by private
sources who have business interests in the Caribbean.
Dean D’Alemberte deserves our congratulations for
lobbying the appropriation. Particular thanks should
be given to the Florida Delegation in Congress, par-
ticularly Congressman Bill Lehman. If you have the
opportunity to thank your local congressman, please
do this so that they will know that we appreciate their
help in funding this excellent program. As you know,
the purpose of the Institute is to organize and promote
the reform and codification of laws in the Caribbean
basin, with particular attention to the laws of trade
and commerce. :

Second, we are extremely pleased to announce that
the George R. Langford family has committed to
establish an Eminent Scholar chair in Municipal Cor-
porations at the College of Law. The $1 million en-
dowed faculty position is made possible by a $600,000

contribution from the Langfords, matched by a
$420,000 contribution from the State’s Eminent
Scholar Trust Fund.

Mr. Langford is a Tallahassee businessman with a
Juris Doctor degree from the University of Virginia.
He is Chairman of the Board of FSU Foundation,
Past-President of the Seminole Boosters and a Charter
Member of the President’s Club.

This may be the first Eminent Scholar Chair in
Municipal Corporations in any law school in the
United States. A search committee will be appointed
in the near future to recommend a scholar to occupy
the Chair. The Law School is to be congratulated for
its efforts in obtaining funding for the Chair.

Third, construction continues on the addition to the
Law School which will complete the Village on the
Green project. We are hopeful that the project will be
completed in time for the Alumni Weekend. Last
year’s Alumni Weekend was very successful, and we
look forward to the next Alumni Weekend which is
scheduled for September 23 and 24, 1988. Professor
Ehrhardt will conduct a seminar on Federal Practice
on the 23rd. Many special events are planned. Please
make your reservations early as we expect a large
turnout.

We look forward to seeing you at the annual
meeting of the Alumni Association and the Board of
Directors at the Florida Bar Convention in June. We
plan to host our annual reception and alumni
breakfast during the course of the convention. More
specific information will be forthcoming.

Finally, I am pleased to report that the Alumni
Directory has been printed and forwarded to all
graduates. The publication of this Directory has
resulted in the computerization of the Law School
alumni records and will make it much easier for us to
communicate with you in the future. The Directory
was published by Elora Harwood’s Placement/Alumni
Affairs Office, and Kimberly Boyd, Assistant Director,
is to be congratulated for undertaking and completing
this yoeman task.

I look forward to seeing you at the Bar Convention
in June.

Donald A. Gifford
President

College of Law Alumni Newsletter

Editor:
Co-Editor:

Elora B. Harwood
Leanne McLaughlin
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Caribbean Law Institute Receives Congressional Funding

The Caribbean Law Institute is
now a reality. The cooperative
education program spearheaded by
the Florida State University College
of Law and the West Indies Faculty
of Law in Barbados, has received
$1.5 million from the U.S. Congress.

The purpose of the Institute is to
organize and promote the reform
and codification of laws in the
Caribbean Basin, with particular
attention to laws of trade and
commerce.

FSU Law Dean Talbot ‘“‘Sandy”
D’Alemberte stated that the in-
stitute will be a unifying force in
the Caribbean for nations in-
terested in trade in the region.

, “We are thrilled with the vote of
confidence in the form of funding
from the Congress,”’ said

f’ﬁ "‘I was very

| impressed with the
way our Florida con-
gressional delegation

worked ...’

D’Alemberte. ““‘Our success with the
Caribbean Law Institute is due in
large part to the efforts of Senator
Chiles, Senator Graham, Con-
gressman Bill Lehman (D-Fla) and
other supporters of the Institute in
Washington. I was very impressed
with the way our Florida congres-
sional delegation worked to fund
this significant project.”

The cost of the Caribbean Law
Institute is estimated at $1.5
million per year for five years.
After five years, the funding will
t be reviewed and CLI will attempt

., to develop funding from private

THANKS 10 ...

Sen. Lawton Chiles

Rep. Bill Grant

businesses involved with trade in
the Caribbean.

The Executive Director of the
Caribbean Law Institute will be
Professor Elwin Griffith.

Rep. Dante Fascell Rep. Bill Young

—t
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Village Green Completion Remains on Target

The Village Green construction is
on schedule, and a summer 1988
completion date is expected. Two
completely restored houses are on
site and are being used for offices,
small seminars, and receptions.

A third house, the Damon-Lewis
House, was moved to the site on
January 19, 1988. The house was
originally built in 1937 and located
on the corner of Duval and College
Avenue. Many of you will

... It is now possible
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to visualize what has
been only an

. . a large hotel and parking garage
architect’s drawing . . .

complex opposite City Hall.
The exterior of the Rotunda
Building is almost completed, and

it is now possible to visualize what

remember that it was once Vardi’s
Gift Shop and also the home of
Harold Lewis’s law firm. The City
of Tallahassee donated the house to
the College of Law to make way for

has been only an architect’s draw-
ing for the past two years. The
Rotunda and the Village Green,
when completed, will be a source
of great pride for Florida State

The steel framework provides an outline of the building to come.

Construction on the new addition began with cranes placing the steel supports.

University as well as the City of
Tallahassee.

The College of Law is very
grateful to the many supporters of
this project and asks that you con-
tinue to make contributions toward
the furniture fund. It is hoped that
the first floors of each of the
houses can be furnished in keeping
with their historic beginnings.

P
P
-
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Contractor Jerry Albritton, Assistant o the Dean
JoAnn Blackwell and Dean Sandy D’Alemberte
record their signatures in the concrete foundation
of the rotunda addition.

<

The Sarah Payne Cawthon House

Built in 1834, the Sarah Payne
Cawthon House is of Greek Revival
Style, having square Doric Columns
which form an entrance portico.
Simplicity is one of the best
features of the house. The interiors -
are grand in scale, with 12 foot
ceilings and large, well
proportioned windows.

The house is a two story struc-
ture with a wide hallway and large
rooms. The original house had
stairs leading from the first floor to
a basement dining room. The
kitchen was a separate building in
the backyard. And there was not
one closet in the entire house!

In 1924, Mr. and Mrs. F. E.
Harrison bought the house and
made several changes to make it
more livable and up-to-date. During
the next 25 years, the house
became a center for social life in
Tallahassee. The Harrison

One of the twin parlors
shows the beauty of the
Sarah Payne Cawthon
house.

daughters’ wedding receptions were
held in the “twin parlors” of the
main floor and countless
dignitaries, governors and foreign
royalty were entertained. It was the
epitome of gracious living.

The house was bought in the late
1960’s by Sarah Payne Cawthon

after demolition had already begun.

However, two of the original

mantels are still there, and the
original heart-pine floors exist in

the downstairs hall and the upstairs

rooms.

Donated in 1986 to the College of
Law by Sarah Payne Cawthon’s two
daughters, Mrs. Sarah Shaw and
Judge Anne Booth, the house was
moved to the Village Green and
restored to its former beauty. —

The Johnson-Caldwell House

The Johnson-Caldwell House was
built before 1850 by George C.
Johnson during a time of prosperity
brought on by rising cotton prices.
Around 1900, the land around the
house was developed as a pecan
orchard, and the house served as
the manager’s home.

Millard Caldwell bought the

house when the pecan company’s
lands were being sold off in 1941.
At that time, he was serving in the
U.S. House of Representatives. He
became Governor of Florida in
1945, Florida Supreme Court
Justice in 1962, and Chief Justice
in 1967. Mrs. Mary Caldwell con-
tinued to occupy the house until

her death in February 1986.

The parlor of the
Caldwell house
has been
furnished with
some of the
original furniture.

The Johnson-Caldwell house is
typical of Greek Revival residences
built in the North Florida area in
the 19th century. It is a 2% story
wood frame structure with a gable
roof. Nearly all of the interior
woodwork is original. There are
four-panel doors throughout the
house, and the flooring is heart
pine. The original windows are six-
over-six double hung sashes. Two
interior crosswall chimneys provide
back-to-back fireplaces on each
floor.

In July 1986, the house was
donated to the College of Law by
Mrs. Sally Caldwell McCord and
moved from its original location on
Old Bainbridge Road to the Village
Green. Now fully restored, the
Johnson-Caldwell House was
dedicated on May 15, 1987, and
stands ready for use by the College
of Law. —




ALUMNI NEWS

Weekend Alumni Events Draw Large Crowd

Bill Bryant addressed alumni
at the Brunch.

DCA Judge Jim Jorgenson visited with Dean
D’Alemberte at the Saturday Brunch.

More than two hundred law
school alumni returned to their
alma mater for Homecoming and
Reunion Weekend on Friday and
Saturday, October 30 and 31, 1987.

On Friday night, the Class of
1977 celebrated its Tenth Year
Reunion with a banquet at the
Tallahassee Hilton. Dean
D’Alemberte joined the group to
bring them up to date on events at
the College of Law. Thanks go to
Jim Cunningham of Orlando for his
efforts in coordinating this event.

The featured speaker for the
Alumni Reunion Brunch on Satur-
day morning was Bill Bryant (Class
of 1974), Special Counsel to the
Governor. An attentive audience
listened carefully to his remarks
concerning the current medical
malpractice issues.

Bryant described the efforts of
the Academic Task Force to assem-
ble the best information ever on
the entire torts ahd insurance
system with special emphasis on
medical malpractice. He pointed
out that one reason doctors and
lawyers have difficulty in reaching
an agreement is that the socializa-

Prior to the Brunch, alumni gathered at the Conference Center to visit.

6

“:

tion process of physicians is dif-
ferent from that of lawyers; lawyers
are trained in language, to be
articulate and logical, where doc-
tors are in the laboratory.
Misunderstanding results.
“Compromise’’ said Bryant, “‘is
not a word that is valued in those
(highly specialized) fields where we
have the problem.” He went on to
say that lawyers can better under-
stand conflicting views and have a
special responsibility to understand
and to use a more gentle approach.
Among the guests present at the
Brunch were Chief Justice Parker
Lee McDonald, Justice and Mrs.

An attentive audience
listened to . ..
remarks concerning
the current medical
malpractice issues.

Overton, and DCA Judges Jimmy
Joanos and Jim Jorgenson.

The Beer and Oyster Party, held
on the patio at the law school,
offered an opportunity for alumni

Doug Stowell described the new Charter

Doug and Margot Morford share
Class fund-raising project.

a plate of oysters.

4

Grads Brad Boles, Susan Wheeler and Steve Sciaretta look at the College of Law
shirts being sold by Law Partners President Caroline Gomez.

to relax and visit prior to the foot-
ball game. Members of the Student
Bar Association assisted with the
party and visited with alumni.
Special thanks go to first year
students Susan Miller and Al Kelley
for help with refreshments and
clean-up.

Good weather, good food and
good friends all combined for a
successful alumni weekend. Topping
it all off was the FSU football

team’s victory over Tulane!

—s

Kim King, Mark Yeslow and Susan Wheeler enjoy oysters at the Homecoming Oyster

Party.
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The Moot Court party was held near the
Cawthon House on the Village Green.

1988 Alumni
Directory Published

The 1988 Alumni Directory was
completed and published in
February. It not only contains an
alphabetical listing of alumni
addresses but is also broken down
by graduating class and by
geographical location.

The Directory is the culmination
of efforts to compile a master com-
puter address file within the College
of Law. Currently, all alumni have
been entered into this file, and
changes now can be made as they
occur.

The credit for this project goes to
Ms. Kimberly Boyd, Assistant Place-
ment Director, who spent untold
hours pursuing graduates, compiling
information, proofing, verifying, and
developing the computer programs
necessary to produce the informa-
tion needed for the Directory.

—

Moot Court Alumni
Enjoy Homecoming

Crab Fest

Moot Court Alumni gathered
from all around for the Annual
Crab Claw Fest on Homecoming
Weekend in October. Held at the
Cawthon House on the Village
Green, the event was a big success. -
The snow crab claws were excellent
as usual, and the feast included
buffalo wings and drinks.

The event also celebrated the
selection of new team members
Jason Burnett, Alex Douglas, Jim
Hodes and Robin Suarez. They
were welcomed by team members
and alumni.

The Crab Claw Fest was a big
success, thanks to the continued
support of alumni. —

Local Alumni

LB LILITILIE ] Rak
T
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Harriett Williams, Moot Court President,
supervises the cracking of the snow crab
claws.

Chapters Approved

At the Alumni Board of Direc-
tors meeting last October, approval
was granted to petitions filed by
alumni in Orlando, Pensacola and
Jacksonville. These join the local

. .. Your time and
talent are needed . . .

chapter previously established in
Tampa.

On January 22, Bill Johnson
organized an alumni reception and
organizational meeting in Orlando

8

to kick off the local chapter. Dean
D’Alemberte was present to com-
mend and encourage the group.

Officers were elected with Tom
Peppler ('79) named as President
and Anne Marie Bowen (’87) as
Vice President. Selected as
Secretary was Pam Mark (’87), and
Tom Ramsberger (*87) was elected
Treasurer.

Receptions will be held soon in
both Jacksonville and Pensacola. If
you are in any of these areas, you
will want to become a part of the /
local chapter. Your time and talent
are needed, and you will enjoy being
with friends and former classmates.

—4
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WC Section Chair Gerald Rosenthal presents a check from the Institute to Dean

D’Alemberte.

Workers Compensation Institute Recognizes

College of Law

At a luncheon sponsored by the
Workers Compensation Institute in
December, the Institute recognized
the Florida State University College
of Law for its distinction as the
only Florida law school to have
workers compensation law as part of
its regular curriculum.

A check from the Institute for
$10,000 was accepted by Dean
Sandy D’Alemberte on behalf of the
College of Law.

Present at the luncheon were

Craine Wins Attorneys’
Title Award

Taking the prize for the best legal
paper on a subject related to real
property law was Biff Craine, a re-
cent graduate of the College of Law
and winner of the Law Student
Awards Program sponsored by the
Attorneys’ Title Insurance Fund,
Inc. Craine’s paper was titled
“Sellers’ Liability for Nondisclosure
of Real Property Defects.”

In addition to sponsoring the
Awards Program, Attorneys’ Title

\} provides annual grants of $1000 to

each of Florida’s six law schools.
The money is used to support
teaching of real property law or to
assist in research in the real pro-

perty field. —3

Workers Comp Chief Commissioner
Shirley Walker, WCI Chair Jim
McConnaughhay, WCI Director
David Parrish, WCI Educational
Program Chair Steve Rissman, WC
Section Chair Gerald Rosenthal and
WC Senior Deputy Commissioner
A.S. Fontaine. Also attending were
former Justice Fred Karl, First
DCA Judge Ed Barfield, Dean
Sandy D’Alemberte and Associate

Dean John Yetter.
—

Tom Abrams
Appointed to House
Advisory Committee

Tom Abrams, a third-year student
in the FSU College of Law, was ap-
pointed in August by the Speaker
of the Florida House of Represen-
tatives, Jon Mills, to be a member
of the House Advisory Committee
on the Future of Florida.

Formed in 1986, the committee
was organized to review ways to im-
prove the state’s future. Abrams is
one of 50 people from around the
state to serve on the committee.

Abrams was president of the FSU

Student Government Association
9

Class of 1987 COIF

Members Named

Sixteen members of the Class of
1987 have been elected to member-
ship in the Order of the Coif, the
only national legal honor society.

Under the national constitution of
Coif, students who have completed
at least 75% of their law studies in
graded courses and who rank in
the top 10% of the class are eligible
for election. The FSU bylaws state
that the Chapter shall consider not
only grades but also the total con-
tribution made by the student to
the common good of the College of
Law and of the legal community.
Such contributions include but are
not limited to membership on the
Law Review, the Law Journal or
Moot Court.

Those selected for membership
are J. Marleen Ahearn, Cindy Bar-
tin, Osmer D. Batcheller, Meredith
Charbula, Ellen Gwynn, Charles
Alan Lawson, Pamela A. Mark,
Carol Peacock, David Powell, J.
Layne Smith, LuAnn Snider, Mat-
thew S. Steffey, Donna L. Waters,
Michael West and Claire E. Winold.

g

Abrams

during 1983-84 and holds a
bachelor’s degree in International
Affairs from FSU. He worked as a
law clerk last summer in the Miami
law firm of Kelly, Frey, Warren,
Smathers and Thompson. —
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Parents and Partners
Day Draws Crowd

Parents and partners of law
students arrived early for the third
annual Parents and Partners Day
on Saturday, October 17, 1987, at
B. K. Roberts Hall. Welcoming
them was John Eagen, Student Bar
Vice-president, and Dean Sandy
D’Alemberte.

Tours of the law building were
provided by SBA members, and
members of Law Partners set up
shop in the student lounge to sell
College of Law T-shirts and sweat
shirts.

Highlighting the day was the ex-
perience of attending a mock class
taught by Professor Powell.
Associate Dean John Yetter
welcomed everyone to the class and
introduced Dean Sandy
D’Alemberte. ‘At FSU,” said
D’Alemberte, ““We try to take the
very best students and give them
the best training.”” He introduced
Professor Powell who discussed
Amory v. Delamire, an old English
case. The question and answer
period which followed proved to be
lively and interesting for the
parents and partners.

Following the class, students and
their guests were treated to lunch
on the Village Green. Members of
Law Partners served as hosts and
hostesses.

i

Associate Dean John Yetter visits with DCA
Judge Doug Shivers at the Bells Across
America Ceremony.

Bells Across America
Ceremony Held on
Village Green

“Bells Across America: The
Sounds of Freedom’ was the theme
of a Bicentennial Bell Ringing
which took place on Thursday,
September 17, 1987, on a Village
Green decorated with red, white
and blue bunting and filled with
bright balloons.

For 200 seconds, the old bell
from the Caldwell House was rung,
joining a nationwide bell ringing in
celebration of the 200th birthday of
the Constitution of the United
States. The bell was rung by Chief
Judge Larry Smith of the First
District Court of Appeal. Following
the ringing, 200 seconds of silence
and meditation on what the Con-
stitution means was observed.

A Constitutional reading was
presented by Professor Michael
Richey of the FSU School of
Theatre who read excerpts from

“The Bill of Rights in Action,”’
10

—

Professor Richey presents a Constitutional
reading.

from A Living Bill of Rights, by
former Justice William O. Douglas.

The celebration was co-sponsored
by the College of Law and the
Tallahassee Bar Association. Atten-
ding the celebration was former
ABA President William Reece
Smith who later served as keynote
speaker at a dinner held by the
Tallahassee Bar.

Guests and participants were in-
vited to remain for lemonade and
cookies, and tours of the Cawthon
and Caldwell houses were
conducted. —

-

BOOK AWARDS

$3,000 Book Awards

Ausley, McMullen, McGehee, Carothers & Proctor.......... ... i Evidence
Larry D. Beltz. . ..ot Torts Achievement Award
Douglass, Cooper, Coppins & Powell . . ... . Torts
Frost & Purcell, PoA. .. oo e Evidence
Gorman & Matthew . .. oo vt et ittt ettt ettt et e e e e e Torts
Holland & Knight ...... ... .o Environmental Law Achievement
Huey, Guilday, Kuersteiner & Tucker, P.A. ... ..o i Civil Procedure
Robert G. Kerrigan .. ...........iiuutin et Criminal Law
Roy and Pat Kinsey . ... ... ouonutnttt ettt Torts
Messer, Vickers, Caparello, French & Madsen .. ... e Taxation
Richard Nahstoll ... ...ttt e i Professional Responsibility
Parker, Skelding, Costigan, McVoy & LaBasky ....... ... Constitutional Law II
Ruden, Barnett, McClosky, Schuster & Russell, P.A. ... 0 PP S L Property
Rumberger, Kirk, Caldwell, Cabaniss & Burke .......................oo... Law Review — Top Trial Practice Article
Stearns, Weaver, Miller, Weissler, Alhadeff & Sitterson. ............ ... oo, Business Law
Steel, Hector & Davis. .. ..ottt it Constitutional Law 1
$2.000 Book Awards
John A. Barley & ASSOCIAtES . ... .. .vtnttnt ettt ettt Commercial Paper
Bryant, Miller & OLive ... ......ooouonttt e State Constitutional Law
Kenneth L. and Amy Connor . . ... ...outttnetttt ettt Trial Practice
Fowler, White, Gillen, Boggs, Villareal and Banker, P.A....... ... ... .o i oo TBA
Gray, Harris & Robinson, P.A........ L R B A e e ol e o Business Associations
Haggard & Kirkland . .........ooi oo e Trial Practice
Hopping, Boyd, Green & Sams. ... ......ouuininii it Environmental Law
Roberts, Baggett, LaFace & Richard........ ... ... o i State Constitutional Law
$1.000 Book Awards

BAR-BRI . . ... oo e oime oot 005 5655 5515 & 506 8 58 4 508 8 sa 5§ 000 8 518 & 579 o5 W a niate o eta o feket o iare s onw o oo Top First Year Student Award
Billings, Cunningham & Mitchell

Mary and Stephen MacNamara . ...........ooiuiiiiuiiiiiaie i Legislative and Administrative Law
Clark, Partington, Hart, Larry, Bond & Stackhouse . .......... ... ..o Faculty Designated Award
Ten Members — Class of T6-T7 .. ..vetrit i iniinrnenrnenrnarocasetacnoassss Bob Tirelli Book Award in Remedies
Anthony Cleveland and Bruce Leinback ... ........o.ooiiiiiiiiiii Public Labor Law
Richard B. Collins . ... .uvvntt ettt ittt e Supreme Court Role Playing
Davis, Judkins & Simpson, P.A. ... ... Statutory Interpretation
Robert and Frances Ervin. . . ..o oottt et et e e Administrative Law
Mary B. and Nicholas R. Friedman ........ ... i Moot Court
Wayne Hogan and Gary Williams . . ... ...t Law & Public Opinion
Johnson, Blakely, Pope, Bokor & Ruppel, P.A. ... ... ..o Partnership Tax
Landers, Parsons & Uhlfelder . ... ....... . ittt Legislation
Lawton Langford. .. ... .ouvnnnnt i e Professor of the Year
Levin, Warfield, Middlebrooks, Mabie, Thomas, Mays & Mitchell, P.A......... ...t Legal Process
Mary and Stephen MaeNamara . ......... ..o Legislative and Administrative Law
Doug and Marsha Lyons .. ........o.uiiionniiniii Moot Court Best Oralist
ML MIALTIIIEZ « 1vov « vse e oo o o ocasms s o o sox o 8 ot § k5 506 % (660 § o0 § 1 & & G5 & 0561 & W6 % 039 mbe o foe o oot o i o 3w @ inior o i & foin 3 a0l 8 Insurance Law
James R. Meyer. . ..ottt ettt ittt e et Commercial Law
Peirsol, Boroughs, Grimm, Bennett & Griffin, P.A. ... o i Securities Regulations
Vivian and Thomas Pelham. .. ... ... ottt i e Land Use Regulations
Robert W. Perkins . . .o.vutnu ittt e e et Florida Administrative Practice
Bill POWEES . « « v v et et e e e e e e e e e e e Private Labor Law
H. Mark Purdy ..o ccccoueeenmsinsosennsamsessemesneenneossneanseossssisdsveslssssesssimione Legal History
Shackleford, Farrior, Stallings & Evans, P.A. ... .. . o i Litigation Skills
Tallahassee Bar ASSOCIALION. . . « o« o vttt ettt ee e et et et e et aaees Valedictorian Award
Taylor & Van Matre, PLA. . ... . o Real Estate Transaction
George Tragos, Richard Logsdon and Marc Salton . ... Florida Criminal Procedure

Cass Vickers and Robert Goldman . ....... ... ... i :State & Local Tax
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James Alfini was a representative of
the U.S. at the Conference on Ad-
ministration of Justice in Rio de
Janeiro, Brazil on August 8-9, 1987;
he is a director of the American
Judicature Society and was asked
by the Society to be its delegate
at the Conference. In November
1987, Alfini, who has been ap-
pointed to the Supreme Court’s
Mediation and Arbitration Com-
mittee, made a presentation
before the Florida Bar Board of
Governor’s Office in developing a
ing court ordered mediation and
arbitration.

Michael Ansaldi will have excerpts
from his translation of Karl
Llewellyn’s 1933 German book
The Case-Law System in America
published in the May 1988 issue
of the Columbia Law Review.

Donna Christie is serving again this
year as Director of the Policy
Studies Clinic. She is working
with the Governor and Cabinet’s
Beach Access Advisory Committee
to propose beach access legisla-
tion for the state and with the
Governor’s Office is developing a
state ocean policy. Her article,
“Growth Management in Florida:
Focus on the Coast,” was recently
published in the Journal of Land
Use and Environmental Law. The
article is based on a speech given
in Seattle at the Coastal Zone '87
Conference. Christie has also

‘ presented seminars this fall on

“The Role of International Law

in Peacemaking’ to a Peace

Studies Colloquium and on

*“Marine Science Research and

Law of the Sea” in the FSU

Oceanography Department’s

speaker’s series.

“ Talbot D’Alemberte spoke at the

‘ Florida Bar Appellate Practice

| Seminar in September, 1987. He

was guest speaker at the Second

Annual Articulation Conference

in Tallahassee in October and

spoke to NITA in Miami. On

October 13-16, 1987, he served as

moderator for a panel discussion

- FACULTY NOTES
bt i o e e e e

Alfini, James.
“Trial Courts and Practice,’ En-
cyclopedia of Amer. Judicial
System (Chas. Scribner’s Sons).
Ansaldi, Michael.
Excerpts from The Case-Law

System in America, Columbia
Law Review, May 1988.

Christie, Donna.

“Growth Management in Florida:

Focus on the Coast.’ Journal of
Land Use and Environmental
Law.

D’Alemberte, Talbot.
*‘Searching for the Limits of
Judicial Free Speech,’ Tulane
Law Review (January 1987).
Gey, Stephen.
“The Apologetics of Suppres-
sion,” Michigan Law Review,

April 1988.

Jacobs, Joseph.

“Murphy’s Law: A Revenue
Crisis Spawns Uncertainty™ 16
Stetson Law Review, 1987 (with
Alan Fields).

Laurence, Robert.
“A Student’s Guide to the Sale of

Goods, Letter of Credit & Co.
(January 1987).

At Home with the Bankruptcy
Code: Residential Leases, Install-

Recent Faculty Publications

ment Sales Contracts and Home
Mortgages,” 60 American Bey.
Law Journal (Spring 1987).
“Justice Thurgood Marshall and
the Problem of Indian Treaty
Abrogation,” Arkansas Law
Review, Vol. 30, No. 4, 1987.

McHugh, William.
“Law in the Workplace,” Public
Education Division of American
Bar Association (with Center for
Employment Relations and Law).

Mirfield, Peter.
Article on Burden of Proof in
Criminal Cases in England
published in Criminal Law
Review, January 1988.

Morse, Joshua.
Chapters on ‘‘Salvage,” ‘“‘General
Average,” and ‘‘Maritime Pollu-

tion Liability,” Maritime Law and

Practices, The Florida Bar, 1987.
Oeltjen, Jarrett.
Commercial Law in 1 Encyclo-
pedia of the American Judicial
System (May 1987).
Player, Mack A.

Employment Discrimination Law,

Hornbook, West Publishing Com-
pany, December 1987.

-

>

on “‘Separation of Powers—The
Florida Concept” in Panama
City. In December, he served as
moderator for the Florida
Endowment for the Humanities
Conference in Tallahassee.

David Dickson served as a

“‘humanities scholar’’ for the
1987 Florida Challenge Con-
ference on the Florida Constitu-
tion on December 10-11, 1987.

k- Charles Ehrhardt spoke at an

Educational Session of the
Federal Judicial Center in
Washington on September 3,
1987, and attended a meeting of
the Code and Rules of Evidence
Committee of the Florida Bar in
Tampa on September 10, 1987. In
addition, Ehrhardt spoke on
September 28, 1987, at the
Florida Circuit Judges Con-
ference held in Tallahassee.
Ehrhardt attended a District
Judge’s Conference Workshop for
the 11th Circuit in Destin on
October 28, 1987, and a District
Judges Workshop for the 5th
Circuit on November 12, 1987, in
Sante Fe.

Stephen Gey has completed his

article, ““The Apologetics of Sup-
pression.” which will be publish-
ed in the April 1988 issue of the
Michigan Law Review.

Steve Goldstein directed a Continu-

O El

l\df’ St

ing Legal Education Program on
Negotiation for Experienced
Legal Services Lawyers in Orlando
on December 10-11, 1987.

win Griffith spoke to students at
Texas Southern College for the
National Urban League’s Black
Executive Exchange Program in
April, 1987, in Houston. He was
recently recognized by the Na-
tional Urban Exchange Program
for his contribution to their pro-
gram by helping students learn
from practical information.

even Hobbs received an award
for outstanding patriotic and
civic contributions at the George
Washington Medal of Honor Pro-

gram in Pensacola in June.

Player

Joe Jacobs lectured in the Florida
Department of Law Enforcement
RICO Schools in Jacksonville and
St. Petersburg during the fall
semester. He has been invited to
serve as a member of the
Marketable Record Title Act and
Public Lands Committee of the
Real Property Probate and Trust
Law Section of the Florida Bar.

Robert Laurence has completed an
article, “‘Justice Thurgood Mar-
shall and the Problem of Indian
Treaty Abrogation,” which has
been published in the Arkansas
Law Review, Volume 30, Number
4, 1987. Laurence will continue
as a visiting professor through
the Spring semester teaching
Sales, Commercial Law Seminar,
and Indian Law Seminar. In
January, 1988, Laurence was
invited to testify before the U.S.
Civil Rights Commission in
Washington regarding the rights
of American Indians.

William McHugh and the staff of
the Center for Employment Rela-
tions and Law recently produced
a publication entitled “*Law in
the Workplace.” for the Public
Education Division of the
American Bar Association.

Peter Mirfield addressed the
Florida Appeals Court Judges at
the “*Florida Appellate Judges
Annual Education Meeting™ in
Panama City Beach on October
15, 1987, on the subject of

criminal confessions in England
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and the United States. His article,
which is concerned with the
burden of proof in criminal cases
in England, was published in

the Criminal Law Review in
January 1988.

Joshua Morse recently completed
chapters on Salvage, General
Average, and Marine Pollution
Liability which were published in
the new edition of Maritime Law
and Practice (The Florida Bar,
1987).

Mack A. Player made a presenta-
tion on ‘“Recent Developments in
Employment Discrimination Law’
to the Plaintiff Employment
Lawyer’s Association in Orlando
on December 5, 1987. His Horn-
book, Employment Discrimination
Law, was published by West
Publishing Company in
December 1987.

Edwin Schroeder coordinated the
local arrangements for the Fourth
Association of American Law
Libraries Winter Institute which
was held at the Florida State
Conference Center in Tallahassee,

January 10-13, 1988.

Weidner

Don Weidner has been asked by
the National Conference of Com-
missioners on Uniform State Laws
to be the Reporter for a revision
of the Uniform Partnership Act.
Weidner prepared an extensive
resource document that was the
focus of the Drafting Committee’s
efforts at its January 1988 initial
meeting.




Yetter

John Yetter lectured in the Florida
Department of Law Enforcement
RICO Schools in Jacksonville and
St. Petersburg during the 1987
Fall Semester. He spoke in
September, 1987, at the Florida
Circuit Judges Conference held in
Tallahassee. —

Legal Studies
Workshops Set for

Spring Semester
The 1987-88 Legal Studies

Workshop series continues through
the Spring Semester with a number
of interesting topics. Organized by
Professor Adam Hirsch, the series
is open to faculty members from
all departments and disciplines in
the University. The progam con-
tinues to provoke interest and pro-
mote inter-disciplinary dialogue.
The program in January featured
Mike Bayles, Professor of
Philosophy, who spoke on ‘‘Alter-
native Models of Procedural
Justice.” In February, Peter Mir-
field, Visiting Professor from
Oxford, England, chose the
topic, ‘‘Criminal Confessions in
England and America.”” Professor
of History Ralph Turner will speak
on “‘Roots of the Common Law:
Legal Learning in the Age of Glan-
ville”” at the March workshop.

D’Alemberte
Endorsed by Florida

Bar and Alumni Board

for ABA Presidency

The candidacy of Talbot ‘“Sandy’’
D’Alemberte for the presidency of
the American Bar Association has
received the unanimous endorse-
ment of the Board of Governors of
the Florida Bar. Similarly, the
Board of Directors of the College of
Law Alumni Association voted in
October to support the Dean’s
candidacy.

Florida’s ABA state delegate for
the past seven years, D’Alemberte is
seeking to become the Association’s
president-elect for 1990-91.

““Recognizing the distinguished
service and leadership provided by
Talbot Sandy D’Alemberte, and be-
ing confident that he will ably
serve the American Bar Association
as its president, the members of
the Board of Governors of the
Florida Bar hereby unanimously
endorse ... this outstanding lawyer
for nomination and election to that
high office,” read the board of
governor’s resolution. D’Alemberte
has held a long list of leadership
positions in the ABA. He also served
as president of the American
Judicature Society during 1982-84.
He was this year’s recipient of The
Florida Bar Foundation’s Medal of

Honor.
—

Staff Notes

Alva T. Stone made a presentation
at the annual meeting of the
American Association of Law
Libraries in Chicago in July,

1987. She also gave a presentation
at the annual meeting of the
Florida State Court and County
Law Libraries Association at
Lakeland in October, 1987. 4
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Jacobs

Weidner and Jacobs
Assist Students with
IRS Suits

Tax professors Joe Jacobs and
Don Weidner have gotten the atten-
tion of the Internal Revenue Ser-
vice through their efforts to assist
32 FSU graduate students hit with
audits on their 1984 taxes.

The students had been ordered to
pay $500 to $1,500 apiece. They
are graduate assistants who
received stipends for research and
training. FSU, like many univer-
sities, does not withhold taxes when
students’ earnings are for teaching
or research required for completion
of a degree.

The filing of law suits in the U.S.
Tax court has prompted the suspen-
sion of audits in the district and an
expected visit from a legal
representative of the IRS district
office in Jacksonville. The meeting
was requested to better understand
the university’s financial-support
process for graduate students.

The Chronicle of Higher Educa-
tion, considered the Wall Street
Journal of academia, said that the
FSU lawsuits prompted the IRS to
back off. —3

Professor Joe Jacobs is recover-
ing from recent surgery. He will
return to teaching in the summer
semester.

Professors Arrested to Benefit the
Cancer Society

WANTED: Bill VanDercreek

(Reprinted from Law Notes, a
publication of the Student Bar

() Association, November 4, 1987)

{

It was a week like any other week
at the FSU College of Law. Students
and Faculty were carrying out their
familiar chores. Then we got the
call. Law Professors were in trou-
ble with the law. Florida Law Notes
Staff set about to collect the facts,
just the facts. Below is an account
of what we found. The names have
NOT been changed to protect the
innocent. There are no innocents.

Day 1: Yetter Caught

The Crime: Pushing friends &
students to the brink. Forcing them
to turn him in to save others.

The Charges: High crimes &
misdemeanors; Drunk and
Disorderly conduct.

The Arrest: Officer Brian Posey
attempts the arrest during
Evidence. Yetter denies the charges,
refuses to accompany the officer
and asks ‘“‘How much do I have to

_ pay to get out of this?”’

. Bail & Appeal: Initial bail set at
$500 but additional charges of
Resisting Arrest and Attempting to
bribe an officer of the Court cause
the bail to be raised to $1000.

WANTED: John Yetter

Yetter is seen walking the halls
soliciting contributions with Officer
Posey at his side. Professors
VanDercreek and McHugh con-
tribute checks to his bail while
others pat their pockets for change.

Day 2: VanDercreek and Alfini
Nabbed

The Crime: Having friends and
students who harbor the secret
desire to see them carried away
and put behind bars for a good
cause.

The Charges: Lewd and
Lascivious Behavior; Drunkeness
and Disorderliness; Mental Cruelty.

The Arrest: VanDercreek admits
to the charges. Alfini agrees to
testify for the government and pro-
cures plane tickets via the witness
protection program leaving VanDer-
creek to face the joint alone.

Bail & Appeal: Bail set at $600.
VanDercreek asks Yetter to return
the previous day’s favor. Yetter is
not disposed to help and asks him
to leave because there is still five
minutes of class left.

The Escape: Minutes later
VanDercreek is seen roaming the
halls sans handcuffs. Will we ever
know how he got out of this one?

—
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Sixteenth Oxford
Summer Program

Scheduled

The College of Law will sponsor
its sixteenth Summer Program in
law at Oxford from June 27 to
August 4, 1988. The program will
offer students an opportunity to
study comparative law, EEC law,
French civil law and the develop-
ment of the English Common Law
where it all began.

The program is open to law
students in good standing and to
graduates of approved law schools
interested in enhancing their legal
education. In 1987, eighty-eight
Canadian and U.S. law students at-
tended Florida State’s program, the
oldest of the six approved in
Oxford.

Six two-hour courses will be of-
fered, four taught by tenured
faculty members of the University
of Oxford and two taught by FSU
faculty. Oxford faculty include Jef-
frey Hackney, who has taught in
the program since 1974, John Bell,
Daniel Prentice and Derrick Wyatt
who taught at the College of Law
in Fall 1987. FSU facatty will be
Jack Van Doren and Joshua Morse.

This is a chance to learn about
the law while residing in Oxford,
one of the greatest architectural
and cultural treasures of the world.
Cost of registration, tuition, room,
board and program fees is approx-
imately $2,400, depending on the
dollar/pound exchange rate prevail-
ing on April 1, 1988.

For a program brochure and fur-
ther information, contact Associate
Dean Edwin M. Schroeder, College
of Law, Florida State University,
Tallahassee, FL 32306,

904/644- :
4578




BROWN BAG
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Brown Bag Series Continues for a Second Year

The most popular Brown Bag of
the Fall Semester proved to be the
Bork Nomination Debate featuring
Lee S. Liberman of the George
Mason School of Law and our own
Professor Steven G. Gey. Pat
Leary, Asistant Director of. the
Policy Studies Clinic, moderated
the lively debate which was attend-
ed by an overflowing crowd in-

cluding TV reporters from local
stations.

torney General. Judge Earle
Zehmer of the first District Court
of Appeal also appeared to speak
on the merits of judicial clerkships.

Steven L. Seliger, Recipient of
the Tobias Simon Pro Bono Award,
was present in September, along
with Chief Justice Parker Lee
McDonald, to talk to an audience
of future lawyers about the impor-
tance of pro bono. -

A large crowd attended the Bork debate which was videotaped by the
law school.

Congressman Bill Grant stopped
by the College of Law during a
visit to Tallahassee in September.
Speaking to a large crowd in the
student lounge, Rep. Grant com-
mented on several current issues
and then accepted questions from
the audience. Students were pleas-
ed that the Congressman took time
to visit with several of them in-
dividually before leaving for a tour
of the campus.

Career Opportunities and Inter-
view Skills Workshops were
presented for the benefit of second

Professor Liberman (at podium) and Professor Steve ’Gey (seated
right) debated the Bork nomination which was moderated by Pat
Leary (seated, center)

Visiting with Rep. Grant (right) are students Tyron
Brown (left) and Tom Abrams (center right).

and third year students who were
beginning the on-campus interview
process. Among those local at-
torneys who willingly gave of their
time and expertise by appearing on
the panels were Mike Huey of
Huey, Guilday, Kuersteiner and
Tucker; David S. Dee of the
Carlton, Fields law firm; Robert
Crabtree of Fuller and Johnson;
Carlos Alvarez of the Hopping,
Boyd law firm; and Gerald Cur-
ington from the Office of the At-

Mike Huey

.
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Career Workshop panelists are (I-r) Gerald Cunningham, Judge Earle
Zehmer, David Dee, Robert Crabtree, and Carlos Alvarez.

Jayne Brady, Director of the
Guardian Ad Litem Program, made
a presentation in September.

Lewis Crippen, Esq. and Nada
McGinnis of the Gunster, Yoakley
law firm in West Palm Beach
presented “Legal Interviews and
Opportunities,”” a program design-
ed to provide information on inter-
viewing skills and summer associate

pI‘OgT ams.

Lisa Maile of IMAGE POWER
presented a lively program dealing
with proper professional dress and
its importance in the business
world. Her vivacious presentation
drew a large crowd of
lawyers-to-be.

G. H. L. Le May

G.H.L. Le May, Senior Tutor

from Oxford, England, appeared at
a Brown Bag which was co-
sponsored by the Center for Pro-
fessional Development. He was in-
troduced by Professor Peter Mir-
field who is visiting the law school
this year from England. Professor
Le May’s topic was ‘‘Should Bri-
tain Adopt a Bill of Rights Similar
to the U.S.A.?”

w Dr. David Pargman of the

.7 Department of Movement Sciences

gave an interesting lecture on ‘“‘Ex-
ercise: Implications for Stress
Management—Psychological
Perspectives.”

John Moore Jayne Brady

Chesterfield Smith, Past President
of the American Bar Association,
brought the Brown Bag series to a
successful conclusion. He spoke on
“Genius of the American Constitu-
tion,”” a topic which coincided with
the Bicentennial of the
Constitution.

John Moore of the Florida Board
of Bar Examiners and William
Bald, member of the Board of Bar
Examiners, visited in October.
They discussed the philosophy of
the Bar Examiners and provided
information on applying for the
Bar Exam.

i ‘ N ‘ e ! i

Associate Dean Schroeder, Public Services Librarian Robin Gault, and Attorney Robert
Ervin view the Exhibit.

Law Library Opens Roscoe Pound Exhibit

On January 5, 1988, the College
of Law Library marked the open-
ing of an exhibition of selections
from the library of Roscoe Pound,
former dean of the Harvard Law
School and a giant among
American legal philosophers. The
exhibit is provided by the
American Trial Lawyers
Association.

Local justices, judges, members
of the Bar, faculty and friends
were invited to an opening recep-
tion to view the exhibition. The ex-
hibit, displayed in the Rare Book

Room, continued through February
20, 1988. pm—

The Roscoe Pound Exhibit attracts the
attention of a law student.
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| | AWARDS AND SCHOLARSHIPS

Students Honored
at Awards and

Scholarships Day

‘ The Third Annual Awards and
: Scholarships Day was held at the
| College of Law on Friday, October
30, 1987. Students, faculty and
alumni were present for the
ceremony.

Alumni Medals of Merit were
presented to those students who
received the highest grade in
courses during the 1986-87
academic year. Sixty-seven book
award plaques were given during
the ceremony along with several
cash awards.

4 W/

Kﬁ " - -8

Wi||'iam D. Wilson presented an award for Best Brief Recipient to
David Wasserman () and an award for Best Oral Advocate to Alan
Aksell (c).

At a reception in November, the members of the Smathers, Pleus law firm
presented plaques to Moot Court members Jason Burnett (c) and Robin
Suarez (r) and a certificate to team member Alex Douglas. (See story on page

25)

Cathy Sellers received a Book Award in Environ-
" mental Law Achievement from Attorney Larry
Sellers of the Holland and Knight law firm.

Judge Jim Jorgenson

presents an award to James Harold Thompson

| Scholarship awards were presented Arthur Lester, Scholarships
; by Dean D’Alemberte and by ] Alicia J. Weaver : ]
| several individual scholarship spon- John H' Foote Placement/Alumnl Affairs Up date

Helene J. Schwartz
) Thomas G. Thomas
(& Arthur B. Skafidas

Mary K. Martyn

I sors. Scholarship recipients are
| listed below.

The Alumni Medals of Merit, -
ordered minted by the Alumni - 7

March. Please call us at

904/644-4495 for additional

information.

Fall Interviewing. The Fall In-
terview Season was long and busy.
More than 100 law firms and legal

Board of Directors two years ago,
resemble Olympic medals with
garnet and gold drapes and have
the course, semester and year
engraved on the reverse side.

—

Alumni Endowed Scholarship
Denise M. Smith

Ervin, Varn, Jacobs,
Odom & Kitchen
Joseph C. Coates, III

Blank-Miller Scholarship
John G. Van Laningham

Isom and Isom-Rickert
Family Scholarship
Carolyn W. West

~ Miguel M. Delao

Nabors, Giblin, Steffens
& Nickerson
Chet Kaufman

Wayne and Patricia Hogan
Endowed Scholarship
Kenneth Knox

Alums Bob Perkins,
Woody Isom, Wayne
Hogan, and Don Gifford
applaud the award win-
ning students.

Shelley Scholarship
Richard E. Getchell, Jr.

Eugene Tubbs Award
Lourdes M. Calvo

Sandra Barr Memorial Scholarship
Tamara D. McKeown

Fuller Callaway Foundation
Scholarship
Patrick Calcutt

Katzentine-Simon Scholarship
Deborah Jordan
David Theriaque
Brian Spitzer
Orlando Evora
William Patterson
Michael Markham
Arturo Borbolla
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Alumni Recruitment Scholarship

David Corry
Connie Harvey
Rick Reyes
Alicia Weaver

John Foote
Nelson Rodriguez

Ralph R. Bailey Scholarship

Lori Evans

Daniel F. O’Shea

Robert E. Paradela

Stephen P. Pincket

Douglas E. Starcher

Helene J. Schwartz 4
James J. Walsh

John J. Walsh

®

Robert J. Hunt
Joan Ellon Frier

Guyte McCord Scholarship
Susan S. Welch

Jo Standley Memorial Scholarship
Kathleen P. Toolan

Nathan Bedell Scholarship
Gypsy C. Bailey
Dean Slagle Scholarship - Barbados

Kathryn E. Price
—4

Job Notice Bulletin

Available to Alums

The Placement Office publishes
an Alumni Job Notice Bulletin that
is mailed out during the first or
second week of each month. It
contains a current listing of all job
openings on file with the Placement
Office. If you are interested in
being placed on the mailing list to
receive the Job Notice Bulletin,
please contact Elora Harwood in
the Placement Office, College of
Law. Florida State University.
Tallahassee, FI. 32306. or call

904/644-4495. '

employers scheduled on-campus in-
terview dates from September 15 to
November 25, 1987. Although not
all the data is in, many students
have reported employment as a
result of on-campus interviews,
both for summer jobs and perma-
nent associate positions.

If your firm has unfilled posi-
tions, you may want to consider in-
terviewing on campus during the
Spring semester. Dates are
available through the end of

Alumni Directory. You may have
received your new 1988 Alumni
Directory by now. If not, watch for
it! It was a long time coming, but it
is up-to-date through early
January, 1988. In addition, the
College of Law now has its own
computer file of alumni addresses.
This will enable us to maintain ad-
dress changes daily and will make
it easier to publish the directory

more often. —3

Admissions Update

The admissions season is once
again in full swing as preparations
are being made for the class enter-
ing in the Fall of 1988. Not only
more, but better applications have
been received this year compared
to this time last year.

Once again, alumni assistance is
needed to recruit first-rate
students. Applicants very much ap-
preciate individual attention and
are always interested in hearing
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about what law school was “‘really”™
like—especially from people who
have survived the experience.

Your help in recommending ap-
plicants and in recommending
F.S.U. to potential students is ap-
preciated. Please let us know of
applicants in whom you have an in-
terest. Also, please contact us at
904/644-3288 if you can help in

recruiting next year’s class.
——3




STUDENT ORGANIZATIONS

Law Review Announces New Board
Members and Topics for Next Edition

The Law Review is pleased to
announce the selection of its
Volume 16 Editorial Board. Stevan
D. Mitchell was named Editor-in-
Chief and Executive Editors are
Chet Kaufman, Richard Getchell,
and Lynda Goodgame. The Ex-
ecutive Writing Editor is Sam J.
Smith and Articles & Notes Editors
are Donald L. Bell, Miguel Delao,
Deborah Jordan, Angela Nixon,
Shelley Reynolds, Stephen Senn and
Jonathan Sjostrom.

The new board will officially take
office on January 6, 1988, and will
immediately begin production of
Volume 16:1. Volume 15:3 has been
completed. This issue features an
article by renowned Yale Professor
Lea Brilmayer, and responses from
Professor Mark Tushnet, Douglas
Laycock, and our own Larry
George. Also featured in this issue
is Duncan Kennedy’s Fall 1986
Ladd Lecture discussing economic
reforms to alleviate substandard
housing.

This year’s Legislative Edition has
just been published. It features a
wide variety of articles on the
year’s most controversial and
noteworthy legislative topics.

N-eyv Law 'Review board members listen attentively to Office Manager Lou
Wright. Pictured are (I-r) Chet Kaufman, Deborah Jordan, Jon Sjostrom,

Stephen Senn, and Angela Nixon.

Of particular interest are feature
articles on Florida’s sales tax on
services, Florida’s new lottery, and
election law reform. Student-written
works include coverage of the new
gun control legislation, Florida’s in-
sanity defense, and corporate sup-
port for child care. The Legislative
Edition is due to be released early
this year.

Sales of the Florida Style Manual
have continued at a respectable
pace. The manual is the definitive
guide to Florida legislative
materials. Copies of the manual
may be obtained from the Review

for $5. Call 904/644-2045 or write

Sam Smith reviews an issue from the
Law Review Library!

Black Law Students
Association Holds
Fall Reception

The annual Fall Semester Recep-
tion was hosted by the Black Law
| > Students Association at the First
| District Court of Appeal on Friday,
7 u September 11, 1987.
» Each year, the reception is held
I to introduce black law students to
i the faculty. This year, the faculty
also met the Caribbean students
who were here to study at the Col-
{ lege of Law during the Fall
semester. —e

Caribbean Students
Bid Farewell to
College of Law

On Thursday, December 10, 1987,

farewell reception was held so
that faculty and staff could say
goodby to Caribbean students who
had studied here this semester.

Greta Coleman of Barbados,
“ Jerome Dean of the Bahamas,
Leonard Benjamin of Antigua, and
Julien Prevost from Dominica ex-
pressed their satisfaction with the
program and their desire to return
to Tallahassee in the future. —4

T Salsa Holds First
Annual Reception

Editor-in-Chief Steve Mitchell

to place your order. Volume dis-
counts are available.

The Law Review recently held the
first of what is sure to be an
annual picnic for members, alumni,
and faculty. The event was a $
wonderful success—and the Review (
would like to thank those involved.
Finally, the Law Review would like | &
to take the opportunity to thank
Professor Larry George for ten
years of guidance and service as
faculty advisor to the publication.
His assistance will be sorely
missed. — 3

On Tuesday, September 22, 1987,
the Spanish American Law
Students Association held its first
reception. The event was very suc-
cessful, and SALSA plans to make
it an annual affair.

SALSA’s membership is now close
to fifty persons. The organization is
strong and growing.

Carlos Ramos and Laura Maria

pPruna represented SALSA at the
) ‘«>National Hispanic Bar Convention
in Miami in the Fall. At that
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Fresh from the publisher—the new legislative edition!

meeting, the National Hispanic Bar
Convention established a student
branch of the Hispanic Bar.

.m—
> <

Congressman Dante Fascell
Addresses December Graduates

Dante Fascell, U.S. Congressman
from the Nineteenth Congressional
District of Florida, was the com-
mencement speaker at the College
of Law graduation ceremony in
December.

Fascell, who currently serves as
Chairman of the House Foreign Af-
fairs Committee, spoke to twenty-
five graduating seniors at the
Saturday afternoon ceremony on
December 12, 1987. Professor
Robert Kennedy gave the
invocation.

Following the ceremony,
graduates were honored at the first
graduation reception to be held on
the Village Green.

Rep. Fascell

The ceremony for 140 April
graduates will be held in Ruby Dia-
mond Auditorium on Saturday,

April 30, 1988.

Happy graduates are (I-r) Eddie Suarez, John Black, and Tim Schoenwalder.

m—————

T =——

Law Students Expres
for Alumni Funding of Library Hours

the Law Library’s hours of opera-
tion last fall, the Law Alumni
Association voted to allocate funds
to restore full operating hours.
With the help of the Association
and of Student Government Law

I Senators Joe Patner and John

s Appreciation

Upon learning of the reduction of

to their previous level.

assistance.

Sjostrom. funds were made
available, and hours were extended

The student body has expressed
its appreciation to the Alumni
Association for its concern and

—
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CLE: AND CONFERENCES

FSU to Host Major
Conference on

Trade

Professor Gabriel Wilner, Visiting
Professor of International Law, is
organizing a major international
conference to be sponsored by the
Ed Ball Chair and the College of
Law.

On May 25-27, 1988, interna-
tional and national policy makers
will convene in Tallahassee to
discuss the importance of preserv-
ing and expanding the multilateral
trading system which has operated

... to discuss the
importance of preser-
ving ... the
multilateral trading
system . . .

successfully within the framework
of the General Agreement on
Tariffs and Trade (GATT) for the
past forty years. Arther Dunkel,
the Director-General of GATT, will
provide the keynote address for the
conference, which will focus on the
policies and mechanisms of the cur-
rent Uruguay Round of trade
negotiations.

Appellate Conference Features Brief Writing
and Oral Argument Training

Florida Supreme Court Justices
Rosemary Barkett and Steven
Grimes highlighted the Public
Defenders Advanced Appellate Ad-
vocacy Seminar which was held at
the College of Law on November 13
and 14, 1987. Speaking to a group
of 35 appellate public defenders
from across the State, the Justices
lectured and answered questions on
brief writing and oral argument
skills.

The Conference also included a
brief critique session in which par-

Barkett

ticipants’ written briefs were
evaluated by a panel including
Judge Richard Ervin of the First
District Court of Appeal, Professor
Jerome Stern of the FSU Depart-
ment of English, Professor William

Grimes

Swain of the FSU Department of
Religion, David Schultz, the
Editorial Editor of The Lakeland
Ledger, and Patricia Leary, the
Director of the College of Law’s
Research and Writing Program.

Another session involved the
presentation of oral arguments
which were critiqued by five
members of the FSU Theatre
Department.

The two-day conference received
high evaluations from the par-
ticipants, and plans are underway
to repeat it next year. The con-
ference was funded by a $103,750
grant from the U.S. Department of
Justice which was awarded to the
Florida Public Defenders Associa-

tion in 1987.
g

Faculty Shuts the Door on CLE Credit for Law Classes

Two for-credit law school classes
this Fall were opened on a limited
registration basis to lawyers: the
week-long Business Transactions
and Skills, taught by Conflict
Management, Inc. of the Harvard
Negotiation Project, and Professor
Pat Dore’s ““Florida Administrative
Practice™ course which was held

two nights a week for the entire
semester.

The faculty, however, voted to
discontinue this practice after
students circulated a petition ex-
pressing concern that *“ ... the im-
pact on students could range from
the illogical scenario of being ex-
cluded from a limited enrollment
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class or being forced into an
overenrolled class ..." and *“.. a
law school should not subject itself
to the perception that it is a
prostitute for the Bar.”

This faculty policy does not
foreclose the auditing of classes by
lawyers who have the faculty

member’s approval.

—
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January

March

April

Late April

July

August

September 23

14&15...

24 & 25...

262850

September 23.......

October

1988 CLE Calendar

Florida’s Environmental Future: Issues ’88

CPD, Tallahassee

13 hours designation and CLER credit
9 hours Civil Trial Certification
Contact: Susan Lampman (CPD)
904/644-3801

Administrative Practice and Evidence Update —
(tentative)

College of Law, Tallahassee

Contact: Professor Pat Dore

904/644-4010

Court Ordered Arbitration in Florida
Hyatt Regency, Tampa

CLER credits TBA

Contact: Catherine McCaskill
904/644-2590

Caribbean Law Institute Conference on Maritime Law —
(tentative)

Lt. Lucia/Barbados

Contact: Elwin Griffith

904/644-4010

Advanced Trial Advocacy for Public Defenders
FSU College of Law, Tallahassee

Contact: Nancy Daniels

904/644-1432

The Future of the Global Trading System
CPD, Tallahassee

Contact: Christie/Wilner/McCaskill
904/644-4010 or 2590

Doing Business in Yugoslavia
Dubrovnik, Yugoslavia

Contact: Professor Bill VanDercreek
904/644-3580

Advanced Trial Advocacy for Public Defenders
FSU College of Law, Tallahassee
Contact: Nancy Daniels

904/644-1432

Litigation in Federal Court—Fifth Annual CLE
CPD, Tallahassee

Contact: Catherine McCaskill

904./644-2590

(Michigan State v. FSU, Sept. 24)

Critical Issues in the Workplace ’88—CERL Workshop

Tallahassee
Contact: Tommy Roberts
904/644-4287

Homecoming Weekend CLE: Update on Selected Areas "

of the Law

CPD, Tallahassee

Contact: Catherine McCaskill
904/644-2590

(Georgia Southern v. FSU, October 8)
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Judge Wilkins

CLE Attracts Crowd

The Fourth Annual “‘Litigation in
Federal Court’” CLE was held
homecoming weekend at the
Florida State Conference Center.
Chaired by Professor Ehrhardt, the
CLE attracted over 170 alums and
lawyers from all over the State.

Speakers at the program were
Judge William Terrell Hodges
(Tampa), Judge Susan Novotny
(Pensacola), Judge William W.
Wilkins (Greenville, S.C.), Eugene
Stearns (Miami), and Professor

Ehrhardt. —4

(Continued from page 1)

established that serves more than
2,000 municipalities in the United
States and specializes in printing
updated codes for municipalities
throughout the country. Municipal
law includes most of the laws
closest to the people including traf-
fic laws, zoning regulations, en-
vironmental, health and sanitation
laws, and building codes.

The Langford family includes
Langford’s wife, the former Marian
Corbin Lawton of Jacksonville, and
two sons George Robertson
Langford Jr. and Albert Lawton
Langford, a December 1982
graduate of the FSU College of
Law.

The Langford Chair is the third
eminent scholar’s chair to be an-
nounced at the College of Law.

—




Christie

Leary

Policy Studies Clinic Projects Involve

Current Issues

At Policy Studies, we solve pro-
blems the old fashioned way—we
think them through.

This best sums up the philosophy
of the Policy Studies Clinic, the
College of Law’s ““legal think tank.”
In a world where students are
trained to be lawyers in an adver-
sary system, students who work at
Policy Studies have an opportunity
to study objectively a variety of
legal issues, issues that often have
far-reaching implications. The
clinic employs eight law students
who serve as Policy Studies Fellows
under the supervision of the Direc-
tor, Professor Donna Christie, and
Associate Director, Patricia Leary.

The Clinic’s most significant pro-
ject this year continues to be
Professor Christie’s grant-funded
work on a State Ocean Policy.
Professor Christie, the College’s en-
vironmental law expert, is also
serving as legal adviser to the
Governor and Cabinet’s Beach
Access Advisory Committee. She
has been drafting proposed beach
access legislation as well as accom-
panying commentary. Policy Studies
will publish a monograph on Beach
Access that will include the propos-
ed legislation, Professor Christie’s
commentary, and articles on beach
access.

Policy Studies gives students a
unique opportunity to work on
timely legal questions with

statewide impact. Florida has
recently been the focus of national
attention because of three issues:
the sales tax on services, medical
malpractice, and the concealed
weapons law. Policy Studies has
been involved in all three. During
the September special session, the
clinic was asked to advise the
legislative leadership on two ques-
tions: whether the legislature could

Florida has recently
been the focus of
three issues ... sales
tax, medical malprac-
tice, and the
concealed weapons
law. Policy Studies
has been involved in
all three.

constitutionally repeal the services
tax without replacing the revenues,
and whether repeal of the services
tax could be conditioned upon the
approval of the voters in a
statewide referendum. Associate
Director Patricia Leary has written
an article on the second issue for
the legislative edition of the Florida
State University Law Review.
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On the malpractice issue, the
Governor’s office asked Policy
Studies to prepare a comparison of
the tort systems of eleven states,
including Florida. The report will
be of great benefit in placing
Florida in a nationwide perspective
and in identifying those areas of
tort reform that Florida has not
pursued as vigorously as it might.

The Secretary of State asked
Policy Studies to prepare for con-
cealed weapons licensees a
pamphlet on the use of deadly
force. The pamphlet, written in a
deliberately simple and non-

... Secretary of State
asked ... for ... a

pamphlet on the use

of deadly force.

¢ 'ﬂ}

legalistic question-and-answer form,
uses examples from actual cases. As
a result of this work, Ms. Leary
has appeared on a televised panel
discussion on the subject of deadly
force. The program, structured as a
socratic dialogue among twelve
panelists, including state attorneys
and members of the press, and the
moderator, Fred Friendly, aired in
January.

Policy Studies sponsors several
conferences each year. Policy
Studies’ conference on Forging
Partnerships in Land and Water
Management, held July 31, 1987, in
Orlando, was a tremendous suc-
cess. It attracted nearly 200 state
and local government officials,
representatives of water manage-
ment districts, and environmental
law practitioners. The clinic has
published the opening address of
Thomas Pelham, Secretary of the
Department of Community Affairs,
entitled ‘““The Florida Approach to
Comprehensive Planning: The
Opportunity for Integrating

Dispute Resolution
Workshop Attracts
National Figures

On February 25 and 26, 1988,
some of the most prominent na-
tional figures in the alternative
dispute resolution field will be in
Tallahassee for a workshop entitled
“Mediation in the Judicial Environ-
ment.”

The workshop is being organized
by Professor Jim Alfini of the FSU
College of Law and is sponsored by
the National Institute for Dispute
Resolution and the Florida Dispute
Resolution Center (a joint project
of the College of Law and the
Florida Supreme Court).

Pictured as they plan for the workshop are (clockwise from head of table) Professor
Joseph Stulberg of City University of New York, Attorney Jim Chaplin, Dispute Resolu-
tion Fellow Jim Soltis, Assistant Director Irene Hoskins, North Carolina Trial Court
Administrator Kathy Shuart, Professor and Director Jim Alfini, National Institute for
Dispute Resolution Associate Linda Work, and Michael Lewis, Deputy Director of the

National Institute for Dispute Resolution.

The workshop leader is Joseph
Stulberg who has written numerous
books and articles on the use of
mediation. The participant list in-

cludes judges, court administrators,
mediators and academics, all of
whom have extensive experience
with mediation and the courts. g

Management of Land and Water
Resources.”

The second annual conference on
Legal and Ethical Dilemmas of
Health Care was held in Tallahassee
on December 11, 1987. The con-
ference, co-sponsored by Policy
Studies, focused on Surrogate
Parenting and the New Reproduc-
tive Technologies. On January 14
and 15, 1988, Policy Studies spon-
sored a conference in Tallahassee
on Florida’s Environmental Future:
Issues 88.

In pursuit of the dual goals of
enlivening the curriculum and pro-
viding more interaction with the
legal community, Policy Studies also
arranges speakers for seminars that
are a part of the regular law school
curriculum. —3

Professor VanDercreek displays the plaque presented to Moot Court by Bob Pleus
() and Doug Spears (r) on behalf of the firm of Smathers, Pleus, Adams, Fassett & Divine.

Smathers, Pleus Law Firm to Sponsor
National Moot Court Competition

On November 20. 1987, the
Orlando law firm of Smathers.
Pleus. Adams. Fassett & Divine
held a cocktail reception on the
Village Green to announce its plans
to sponsor the National Moot Court
Competition and the Fall selection
process for new moot court team
members. Attending the reception
on behalf of the firm were Robert
Pleus and Doug Spears. Spears is a
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graduate of the College of Law and
a former Moot Court team member.

The firm presented a plaque for
Best Oralist to Jason Burnett and a
plaque to Robin Suarez for Best
Brief. In addition. each recipient
was presented with a check for
£200.00.

The Moot Court team wishes to
express its appreciation to the firm
for its interest and support and for
a very enjovable event. -
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Robert S. Yerkes, former Assis-
tant United States Attorney, has
become associated with David
W. Foerster, P.A., 1550 Florida
Bank Tower, Jacksonville 32202.
904/355-2543.

71

Robert Kerrigan has been
appointed by Governor Martinez
as a member of the Post-
Secondary Education Planning
Commission. The appointment,
approved by the Cabinet and
confirmed by the Senate, is for a
four year term beginning on
January 12, 1988.

Zollie M. Maynard, Jr., has been
appointed to the Board of
Governors of the Florida
Property and Casualty Joint
Underwriting Association. He is
a partner with the firm of Pan-
za, Maurer, Maynard & Platow,
215 S. Monroe St., Ste. 632,
Tallahassee 32301. 904/681-0980.

72

Michael J. Dupree is attending
Harvard University Graduate
School of Business as part of
Harvard’s Advanced Manage-
ment Program. He is sponsored
by General Dynamics Corpora-
tion where he is presently
Director of International Pro-
grams and Contracts.

Charles A. Francis, certified real
property lawyer, is a partner in
the firm of Francis & Sweet,
P.O. Box 10551, Tallahasseee
32302. 904/222-3440.

Kim C. Hammond, Circuit Judge,
Seventh Judicial Circuit, was
recently honored for his con-
tributions to The Volunteer
Lawyers Project of the Volusia
County Bar Association and Cen-
tral Florida Legal Services.

73

John C. Briggs has become
associated with the firm of
Fisher, Rushmer, Werrenrath,
Keiner, Wack & Dickson, P.A.,
20 North Orange Ave., Ste.
1500, Orlando 32802.
305/843-2111.

Lester Kaney was recently
honored for his contributions to
The Volunteer Lawyers Project
of the Volusia County Bar
Association and Central Florida
Legal Services.
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Gonzalez

Larry A. Gonzalez, former
Executive Director of the State
Commission on Ethics, recently
became Assistant Secretary of
the Florida Department of
Professional Regulation, Old

Courthouse Square Bldg., 130 N.

Monroe St., Tallahassee 32301.
904/487-2252.

Douglas C. Kearney has become a
shareholder in the firm of Brice
& Mankoff, 300 Crescent Court,
7th Floor, Dallas, TX
75201-1841. 214/855-3700.

Nancy B. Sorak was recently re-
elected to a third term as
municipal judge in Memphis,
201 Poplar, Rm. LL06, Mempbhis,
TN 38103. 901/576-5443.
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Samuel A. Thomas, former West
Palm Beach mayor, has joined
the firm of Boose, Casey, Ciklin,
Lubitz, Martens, McBane &
O’Connell, Northbridge Tower 1,
19th Floor, 515 N. Flagler Dr.,
Palm Beach 33401.
305/832-5900.
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Sidney M. Crawford announces the
formation of Williams &
Crawford, P.A., P.O. Box 5947,
Lakeland 33807. 813/644-8929.
Offices are also located at 2520
S.W. Lakeview Dr., U.S. 27,
Kelton Hill Plaza, 2nd Floor,
Ste. 8, Sebring 33870.
813/385-2414.

Margaret-Ray Kemper, formerly
General Counsel of the Florida
Department of Community
Affairs and Deputy General
Counsel to the Florida Depart-
ment of Transportation, has
become associated with the firm
of Ruden, Barnett, McClosky,
Smith, Schuster & Russell, P.A.,
101 N. Monroe St., Ste. 1010,
Tallahassee 32301. 904/681-9027.
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Carole Joy Barice, formerly of
Fowler, Williams and Airth,
P.A. of Orlando, is now
associated with Blain & Cone,
P.A., 202 Madison Street, Tam-
pa 33602. 813/223-3888.

Scott Dattan, formerly of Graham
& James in Los Angeles, is now
in solo practice as Law Offices
of Dattan Scott Dattan at 101 E.
Ninth Ave., Ste. 10-B,
Anchorage, AL 99501.
907/276-8008.

Clifford S. Gibbons is associated
with the firm of Hogan &
Hartson, 555 13th St., NW,
Columbia Square, Washington,
DC 20004. 202/637-6547.

(
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Robert C. Apgar recently joined

T. J. Rose Selected
as Assistant to
Deputy U.S.
Secretary of State

T. J. Rose has enjoyed an active
career as a foreign service officer
since graduating in 1975 from the
College of Law. His most recent
achievement is his selection as a
Special Assistant to the Deputy
Secretary of State, John
Whitehead. He will begin his new
assignment in August.

Rose, a foreign service officer
with the U.S. Department of State,
currently serves as a Staff Assistant
to Elliott Abrams, the Assistant
Secretary of State for Inter-
American Affairs.

Prior to returning to Washington,
Rose served as a political officer at

('l the American Embassy in

Managua, Nicaragua, for two years.
He has also served in Guyana and

Rose

travelled to Barbados, Trinidad
and Tobago, Curacao, Jamaica and
Haiti.

Before joining the State Depart-
ment in 1982, Rose served as a
Special Assistant to former Gover-
nor Reubin Askew, as assistant
public defender in Tallahassee and
Panama City, and as a legal ser-
vices attorney with Florida Legal
Services and Legal Services

of North Florida. =iy

Debra Goodstone has become a

partner in the firm of Floyd,
Pearson, Richman, Greer, Weil,
Zack & Brumbaugh, P.A., 25th
Floor, One Biscayne Tower,

Miami 33131. 305/377-0241.

rerd

Jeffrey B. Trammel, former

legislative counsel to South
Florida members of the Florida
congressional delegation, has
joined the firm of Sparber,
Shevin, Shapo & Heilbronner,
P.M., Miami, as counsel to the
Washington, D.C. office, 1455
Pennsylvania Ave., N.W., Ste.
1270, Washington, D.C. 20004.
202/347-1555.

the firm of Connor & Martinez,
119 E. Park Ave., Tallahassee
32302. 904/681-9550.

Robert A. Cole announces the for-
mation of Cole, Stone &
Whitaker, 211 Liberty St., Ste.
3, Jacksonville, FL. 32202.
904/353-9664.

Lonniell Olds, formerly assistant
city attorney, City of West Palm
Beach, has become associated
with the firm of Haygood &
Williams, P.A., Ste. 510,
Clearlake Plaza, 500 S.
Australian Ave., West Palm
Beach 33401. 305/655-5111.

Robert A. Routa is practicing law
as Robert A. Routa, P.A., P.O.
Box 6506, Crawfordville
32314-6506. 904/926-6300.
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Robert T. Anderson is associated
with the firm of Cianfrogna,
Telfer, Evans and Reda, 308
Julia St., Titusville 32782-6515.
305/269-6833.
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Christopher L. Griffin was one of
56 invited participants who
discussed the structure and
history of the U.S. Constitution
at the 73rd American Assembly
on “The U.S. Constitution To-
day,”” held at the Arden House
in Harriman, NY in April. He is
practicing law as a partner at
Carlton, Fields, Ward,
Emmanuel, Smith, Cutler &
Kent, P.A., One Harbour Place,
Tampa 33602. 813/223-7000.

Douglas L. Mannheimer has
merged his practice with and
become a partner in the
Tallahassee office of Broad &
Cassel, 300 E. Park Ave.,
Tallahassee 32302. 904/681-6810.

J. Lane Middleton, III, has
become associated with the firm
of Barnett & Clark, P.A., Ste.
1003, 19 W. Flagler St., Miami
33130. 305/374-0033.

George Sheldon, attorney and
lobbyist for the National
Audubon Society, is now serving
on the Board of Directors of the
newly formed Coalition for
Vehicle Inspection.
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Robert F. Bethea has become
associated with the firm of
Hunter, Patillo, Marchman &
Sander, P.A., 243 W. Park
Ave., Winter Park 32789.
305/647-6990.

Helio De La Torre has become a
partner in the firm of Siegfried,
Kipnis, Rivera, Lerner & De La
Torre, 1570 Madruga Ave., Cor-
al Gables 33146. 305/661-3334.

Claire A. Duchemin is currently
associated with the firm of
Young, van Assenderp, Var-
nadoe & Benton, P.A., 225 S.
Adams St., Ste. 200, Tallahassee
323201. 904/222-7206.




Kathleen Dekker
Named to Fill Leon

County Judgeship

“The real test will be sitting on
the bench with the robe on and
having to make decisions,” said
Kathleen Dekker of her appoint-
ment as Leon County’s fourth
county judge. Dekker, a Tallahassee
attorney and a graduate of the FSU
College of Law, was appointed by
Governor Bob Martinez in
November and was sworn in on
Tuesday, January 5, 1988, for a one
year term.

Dekker is unique in being the
first woman judge to be appointed
to the Leon County bench. She is
one of only five women judges in
Florida’s Panhandle.

“I’m real excited,’ Dekker said.
“I’ll love it. It’s what I envisioned:
trying to decide the right thing and
having the power to carry it out.”

A December 1976 graduate of the
College of Law, Dekker has been in
private practice in Tallahassee since
1981, most recently specializing in
marital and family law. Before
entering private practice, she was a

L

Dekker

research aide for the First District
Court of Appeal from 1978 to 1981.

Active in local bar associations,
Dekker participates in Legal Aid
and is a volunteer in the Guardian
Ad Litem program. She has served
as a volunteer moot court judge at
the College of Law.

In 1981, Dekker received a Cer-
tificate of Service from the First
District Court of Appeal. The
Supreme Court of Florida recogniz-
ed her in 1987 by presenting a Cer-
tificate of Recognition for dedica-
tion in the representation of abused
and neglected children.

Dekker is married to another
FSU graduate, Philip C. Claypool.
They have three children, David,
Joshua, and Sarah. —

Steven A. Ecenia has become a

shareholder in the firm of
Roberts, Baggett, LaFace &
Richard, P.A., 101 E. College
Ave., Tallahassee 32301.
904/222-6891.
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Stephen F. Bolton has become a

member of the firm of Moore,
Hill & Westmoreland, P.A.,
P.O. Box 1792, Pensacola
32598. 904/434-3541 or
904/994-0830.

Sarah B. Mayer has become
associated with the firm of
Glickman, Witters & Marell,
1870 Forest Hill Blvd., Ste. 203,
West Palm Beach 33406.
305/964-1616.

Sandra P. Stockwell, formerly
assistant general counsel to the
Department of Business Regula-
tion, has become associated with
the Tallahassee office of Broad
& Cassel, 300 E. Park Ave.,
Tallahassee 32302. 904/681-6810.

Letitia E. Wood has been ap-
pointed to Chair the Real Estate
Section of the Orange County
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Bar Association for the year
1987-88. She is associated with
the firm of Swann & Haddock,
P.A., P.O. Box 640, Orlando
32802-0640. 305/425-3939.
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Susan G. Connelly is associated
with the firm of Sonnenschein,
Carlin, Nath & Rosenthal, 8000
Sears Tower, Chicago, IL 60606.
312/876-8194.

Ronald F. Shapiro has become a
member of the firm of Sperry &
Shapiro, P.A., 805 East Broward
Blvd., Ste. 200, Fort Lauderdale
33301. 305/463-2244.
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Charlotte W. Anderson has "
become a partner in the firm of
Mitcham, Weeb, Barbas, Allen
& Morgan, Ybor City Profes-
sional Center, 1509 8th Ave.,
Tampa 33605. 813/248-3601.

Christopher K. Caswell, formerly
of Arky, Freed, Stearns,
Watson, Greer & Weaver, has
become associated with the firm
of Icard, Merrill, Cullis, Timm
& Furen, P.A., P.O. Drawer
4195, Sarasota 34230.
813/366-6222.

Patrick A. McGee, formerly
associated with Piersol,
Boroughs, Grimm, Bennett &
Griffin, P.A., has become a
partner in the firm of Frese,
Torpy & McGee, First Union
Bldg., Ste. 804, 20 N. Orange
Ave., Orlando 32801.
305/422-5742.

Larry E. Metz has become an 4

attorney in the Law Department =
of Westinghouse Electric Cor-
poration, 3300 University Drive,
Coral Springs 33065.
305/752-1100.

Peter R. Ramsberger, formerly of

Whittemore & Campbell, P.A.,
announces the formation of
Whittemore & Ramsberger,
P.A., Bayfront Tower, Ste. 205,
One Beach Dr., SE, St.
Petersburg 33701. 813/821-8752.

Leslee Ellen Weimer is associated

%
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with the firm of Horvath &
Mead, 6900 S. Orange Blossom
Trail, Ste. 315, Orlando 32809.
305/859-9960.
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eff Lewis has become associated

with the firm of Addison, Ket-

chey and Horan, P.O. Box 500,
Tampa 33601. 813/223-9395.

Carolyn D. Olive has become
associated with the firm of
Ausley, McMullen, McGehee,
Carothers & Proctor, P.O. Box
391, Tallahassee 32302.
904/224-9115.

Cindy Post has become associated
with Florida Power and Light
Company, Law Department,
9250 West Flagler Blvd., Miami
33174. 305/552-3923.

Joe L. Sharit, III, formerly of
Jacoby, Deans & Sharit, has
become associated with the firm

of Taylor, Day & Rio, Ste. 1000,

Ray Reynolds Achieves Success as

a ‘‘California Lawyer’

As both lawyer and writer, Ray
Reynolds has long sought to com-
bine his talents. Once again, he has
done so with outstanding results.

Reynolds’ most recent venture
led him to California in early 1987
where he became editor of the
California Lawyer, a publication of

Reynolds

the California Bar. In late 1987,
the state bar made the decision to
. cease publication of the legal af-
fairs magazine, and it went private,
entering 1988 as a part of the Dai-
ly Journal Corporation, publishers
of the Los Angeles Daily Journal.

e —— —
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It is the first bar magazine in the
nation to be privately published.
Now editor and publisher of the
award-winning magazine, Reynolds
states, ““With the resources of one
of the nation’s best and most suc-
cessful legal publishing companies
behind us, I’'m convinced the result

_ will be the best and most successful

legal publication in the country.”

All 110,000 lawyers in California
will continue to receive the monthly
magazine, which featured an ex-
clusive interview with U.S.
Supreme Court Justice Anthony
Kennedy conducted by Reynolds in
its debut issue as a private
publication.

A 1979 graduate of the College of
Law, Reynolds’ career has taken
him from the American Bar
Association in Chicago to Florida
State University in Tallahassee.
Now part of the California scene,
he continues to make his presence
felt in the area of legal publishing.
It’s a sure bet that this ‘*California
Lawyer™ will find success in his

new venture.
—
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121 W. Forsyth St., Jacksonville
32202. 904/356-0700.

Donald N. Williams, formerly of
Rumberger, Kirk, Caldwell,
Cabaniss & Burke, P.A., has
become assoicated with Markel,
McDonough & O’Neal, P.A., 19
E. Central Blvd., P.O. Drawer
1991, Orlando 32802.
305/425-75717.
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Melville G. Brinson, III is
associated with the firm of
Allen, Knudsen, Swartz,
DeBoest, Rhoads & Edwards,
P.O. Box 1480, 2118 First St.,
Fort Myers 33902. 813/334-1381.

Carla A. Green has become
associated with the firm of
Ausley, McMullen, McGehee,
Carothers & Proctor, P.O. Box
391, Tallahassee 32302.
904/224-9115.

Joseph

Eleanor A. Joseph, formerly of
Oertel & Hoffman, P.A., has
become associated with the firm
of Holland & Knight as
legislative associate, 315 S.
Calhoun St., P.O. Drawer 810,
Tallahassee 33505. 904./224-7000.

Douglas P. Manson, formerly with
Oertel & Hoffman in
Tallahassee, has become
associated with the firm of Blain
& Cone, P.A., 202 Madison St.,
Tampa 33602. 813/223-3888.
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Marie Mattox has become associated
with the firm of Douglass, Cooper,
Coppins & Powell, P.0. Box 1674,
Tallahassee 32301. 904./224-6191. 1

Tim Monaghan has become associated
with the firm of Jones & Foster, P.O.
Drawer E, West Palm Beach 33402.

Sandra K. Manson announces the
opening of her office for the
general practice of law at 1009
E. Highway 436, Altamonte
Springs 32701. 305/831-1896.

Richard A. Lotspeich has become
associated with the firm of
Landers, Parsons & Uhlfelder,
P.O. Box 271, Tallahassee ;
32302. 904/681-0311. }

Paul McCaskill, formerly law clerk

The College of Law and your
Alumni Association would like to
hear from you about the kind of

Raymond I. Booth, III, has
become associated with the firm
of Brown, Terrell, Hogan &
Ellis, P.A., 804 Blackstone
Bldg., 233 E. Bay St.,
Jacksonville 32202.

You are probably already trying
to plan your CLE credits in order
to comply with the Continuing
Legal Education Requirement courses you would like to see
(CLER) that went into effect for developed—and in what locations to

Love Phipps has become Florida lawyers on January 1, 1988. deliver them. Please help us by fill-

associated with the firm of Cor-

lett, Killian, Hardeman, McIn-

904/632-2424.

to Judge Shivers of the First

305/659-3000.

The new rule mandates that
Florida lawyers must earn 30 hours

ing out the questionnaire below
and returning it immediately to:

- - - = - -

(liam A. DCA, has become associated :
William A. Buzzett has become e of CLE credit every three years, ac- Catherine McCaskill, Continuing

tosh & Levi, P.A., 116 W.
Flagler St., Miami 33130.
305/377-8931.

Brian G. Pincket, formerly with
Akerman, Senterfitt & Eidson,
has become associated with the
firm of English, McCaughan &
O’Bryan, First Fort Lauderdale
Place, 100 Northeast Third
Ave., Ste. 1100, Fort Lauderdale
33301. 305/462-3300.

Elijah Smiley has recently joined
Legal Services of North Florida
as managing attorney at 204 E.
4th St., Panama City 32401.
904/769-3581.

Brian W. Smith has become
associated with the firm of
Paxton, Crow, Bragg & Smith,
P.A., 1615 Forum Place, Ste.
500, West Palm Beach 33401.
305/684-2121.

Lucille Turner, former judicial
clerk, U.S. District Court,
Northern District of Florida, has
become associated with the firm
of Carson & Linn, P.A., Mahan
Station, 1711-D Mahan Dr.,
Tallahassee 32308. 904/878-2057.

David G. Wotton has become
associated with the firm of
Reinman, Harrell, Silberhorn &
Graham, P.A., 1825 S. River-
view Drive, Melbourne 32901.
305/794-4450.
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M. B. Adelson, IV announces the
opening of offices for the general
practice of law at 1114 E. Park
Ave., Tallahassee 32301.
904./224-1040.

associated with the firm of
Huey, Guilday, Keursteiner &
Tucker, P.A., 215 S. Monroe
St., Ste. 510, Tallahassee 32301.
904/224-7091.

Blake Carlton has become
associated with the firm of
Britton & Kantner, P.A., Ste.
1203, Barnett Bank Plaza, One
E. Broward Blvd., Fort Lauder-
dale 33301. 305/463-8537.

Forrest “°Kim’’ Clinard has
become an associate with the
firm of Young, van Assenderp,
Varnadoe & Benton, P.A., 225
S. Adams St., Ste. 200, P.O.
Box 1833, Tallahassee 32302.
904/222-7206.

Rebecca S. Conlan has become
associated with the firm of
Ausley, McMullen, McGehee,
Carothers & Proctor, P.O. Box
391, Tallahassee 32302.
904/224-9115.

Biff Craine has become associated
with the firm of Stearns,
Weaver, Miller, Weissler,
Alhadeff & Sitterson, P.A., One
Tampa City Center. Ste. 3300,
Tampa 33601. 813/223-4800.

Alan B. Fields, formerly of
Shackleford. Farrior in Tampa.
has become associated with the
Detroit based firm of Dykema
Gossett in the opening of their
new Tampa offices, 100 S.
Ashley Dr.. Ste. 1400. Tampa
33602. 813/222-1800.

Arthur Liebling announces the
opening of his law office at 300
Venetian Dr.. No. 12, Clear-
water 34615. 813/447-5955.

30

with the law firm of David U.
Strawn, P.O. Box 532096,
Orlando 32853. 305/849-0544.

Paul A. Nelson, formerly of
Mulholland & Anderson, has
become associated with the firm
of Smith & Williams, P.A.,
Ashley Tower, 100 S. Ashley
Dr., Ste. 1170, Tampa 33602.
813/223-1068.

Mark G. Pennington has become
associated with the firm of
Gallagher, Baumer, Mikals, ‘
Bradford, Cannon & Walters, -
P.A., P.O. Box 4738, Jackson-
ville 32201. 904/353-2000.

Bradley D. Robbins has become
associated with the firm of
O’Connor, Broude, Snyder &
Aronson, 950 Winter St., Ste.
2300, Waltham, MA 02154.
617/890-6600.
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Anne Marie Bowen has become
associated with the firm of Frith,
Keating & Brown, 20 N. Orange
Ave., Ste. 1211, Orlando 32801.
305/425-2571.

Robert Lahart has become
associated with the firm of
Christian, Prom, Korn &
Zehmer, Ste. 316, Southpoint
Bldg.. P.O. Box 19276,
Jacksonville 32245-9276.
904/730-2111.

James Dennis Leary, Jr., is v

Legislative Analyst to the Com-
mittee on International Trade &
Economic Development, 322
House Office Bldg.. Tallahassee
32399-1300. 904/488-9045.

S

Missing Alumni

Mail for the following alums was
returned recently. If you have any
information about these persons,
please contact the College of Law
Alumni Office at 904/655-4495.

(%oger Coe
ichael E. Connell

Jerome Leroy Davis
Susan L. Domeshek
Lisa Kay Dunham
John Baxter Hooper
Yong Hee Hyon
Richard Karl Johnson
Margaret A. Lamar
Nancy Lowery

Kathy R. Luttrell
Marie Shull McFadden
Joyoma Sese-Seke Mobutu
David Albert Morrison
John Carter Moore
Dennis Lee Penticoff
Philip Pfeilmair
Harry Price Poole
Eddie Quigg

Scott Randolph
Marshall Gary Reissman
Carlton Scarlett
Robert Kirk Senior
John Rodger Sherry
Leslie Telford
tlichael Trombetta

&@arol Ann Turner

Susan P. Walker
Michael W. Wey

) tations of CLEs

cording to their assigned reporting

Education Coordinator, FSU College

period. of Law, Tallahassee, FL 32306-1034.
Name
Grad Date Phone:
Address

Please rank from 1 (most interested

in) to 4 (least interested in):

Attending live CLEs

Attending videotaped presen-

Purchasing videotapes of CLEs
Purchasing audiotapes of CLEs

Please rank from 1 (most desirable)

to 9 (least desirable) the following
locations:
Pensacola
Panama City
Tallahassee
__ Jacksonville
Tampa
Orlando
Palm Beach
Fort Lauderdale

Miami

Would you be interested in atten-

ding a CLE in a resort setting? In
Europe? In the Caribbean? Please
specify.

Are you interested in participating
in advanced-level CLE courses
where role playing and individual

critique play an important part and

which cost more than a standard

CLE?

Please rank the following subject
areas in the order of what you
would be most likely to attend with
1 as the most desirable and 25 as
the least desirable.

__Administrative and Governmental
Law

__Admiralty

__Antitrust and Trade Regulation

__Appellate Practice

__Aviation Law

__Bankruptcy

__Collections

__Corporation and Business Law

__Criminal Law

__Entertainment and Sports Law

__Environmental Law

__General Practice

__Immigration and Naturalization

__International Law

__Labor and Employment Law

__Marital and Family Law

__Patent, Trademark and Copyright

__Real Property Law

__Securities

__Taxation

__Trial Practice-General

__Trial Practice-Commercial

__Trial Practice-Personal Injury
and Wrongful Death

__Wills, Estates and Estate
Planning

__Workers Compensation

-




Calendar Of Events

March 6 ciessmnn Law Week: Race Judicata — Tallahassee .
16 cueicien Legal Studies Workshop — Professor Ralph Turner
21-25 ...... . .Spring Break
April 20t Attorney’s Title Insurance Fund Real Property Workshop —
Tallahassee
8 ........ CLE: Court Ordered Arbitration in Florida — Tampa
15 ........ Classes End .
30 ........ Graduation
May 2200 Gh it s Advanced Trial Advocacy for Public Defenders — Tallahassee
2527 vsic e International Trade Conference — Tallahassee

A Conference Presented by the Florida
State University College of Law

Edward Ball Eminent Scholar Chair in
International Law

featuring Arthur Dunkel, Director-General
of the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade
(GATT)

Leading international trade policy makers and
key representatives of the American business,
legal, and intellectual communities S_Foaw_‘omm
the vital questions of the Uruguay Round\

of Multilateral Trade Négotiations, This
Conference will provide a forum for crucial

\

The Promist OF THE URUGUAY: Round
OF MutmiLATERAL TRADE NEGOTIATIONS

issues concerning the preservation and

expansion of the multilateral trading system:

= Removal of barriers to services and trade in
commodities

= Dispute settlement

= Protection of intellectual property

= Global consensus on the elimination of trade
barriers
(CLER credit has been applied for.)

May 26-28, 1988 TO REGISTER, call the Conference
Tallahassee, Florida Registrar at (904) 644-3801.

l
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